
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quick Links 

South Middle School Website 

South Middle School Facebook 
page 
 
Daily Announcements 
 
Community Events and 
Resources 
 
Breakfast and Lunch Menus 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

April 3rd- South Falcon Advisory Council (Parent 

group) Meeting 6pm Room 117 

April 6th-     Bring in snacks for Forward Testing 

April 6th Band 7:00 Concert 7:00 pm 

April 7th- School Closed 

April 10th School Closed  

 

 

 

 

 

       South Middle School 

 

 

                 
 

 

https://www.ecasd.us/South-Middle-School/Home
https://www.facebook.com/South-Middle-School-145289085571284/
https://www.facebook.com/South-Middle-School-145289085571284/
http://www.ecasd.us/South-Middle-School/About/Announcements
https://www.ecasd.us/District/About/Community-Events/Community-Event-Flyers-(1)
https://www.ecasd.us/District/About/Community-Events/Community-Event-Flyers-(1)
http://www.ecasd.us/District/Departments/Food-and-Nutrition/Breakfast-and-Lunch-Menus


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News and Announcements 

Free and Reduced Lunches 

You can find answers to your questions regarding the free and reduced price meal 

application HERE. This is a great FAQ page, and you can also see if you qualify for free or 

reduced lunches.  

 

Free Drive-Up COVID-19 Testing 

Beginning December 5, 2022, through a partnership with Wisconsin Department of Health 

Services, free drive-up testing for COVID-19 for ECASD students, staff and families will be 

offered Monday-Thursday at the following locations: 

• Locust Lane Elementary, 3:30-6:30 pm 

• Putnam Heights Elementary, 4:30-7:30 pm 

• Sherman Elementary, 4:30-7:30 pm 

*Drive-up testing will only take place on days when school is in session.  

 

 

Food & Nutrition Workers Needed! 

Are you or is someone you know looking for a job with daytime hours only?  Weekends and Holidays 

off?  Summer break, winter break, and spring break off and the ability to earn some extra income 

while still being home with your school age children?  If yes, please consider applying to the Eau Claire 

Area School District Food and Nutrition program as a substitute or regular employee!  Some positions 

are benefit eligible.  Food service experience preferred, but not required.  Interested candidates 

should submit an online application.  For open positions and application instructions visit our 

Employment Opportunities section at http://www.ecasd.us/District/Departments/Human-

Resources/Employment-Opportunities. Please contact Josh Guckenberg, Food and Nutrition Director, 

at 715-852-3021, with questions.  

 

 

https://www.ecasd.us/ECASD/media/Start-Page-Media/free-reduced-meals-parent-guardian-letter-FAQ.pdf
http://www.ecasd.us/District/Departments/Human-Resources/Employment-Opportunities
http://www.ecasd.us/District/Departments/Human-Resources/Employment-Opportunities


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Programs 

Summer Programs Registration Reminder  

Don’t forget to register students for ECASD Summer 

Programs by April 17. Students must be registered for 

classes by April 17 to secure busing. If you qualify for 

busing during the school year, you qualify for busing 

during the summer. All elementary students who register 

for summer programming and who qualify for busing 

during the school year will automatically be registered for 

summer busing. All middle and high school families who 

have students registered for summer classes will receive a 

phone call to confirm busing in April & May. There will 

also be free breakfast and lunch at all schools. 

 

Check out the ECASD Family Services page to find helpful ECASD and community resources. 

                                    WWW.ECASD.US/FAMILYSERVICES   

Thank you! 

 

Thank you to everyone that has signed up to 

bring snacks for Forward testing. You can still 

sign up here if you would like to donate. 

Please bring all snacks to the attendance 

office by Thursday, April 6th.  

http://www.ecasd.us/FAMILYSERVICES
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0C4EACA72FA5F58-forward


 
 

 

  

Open Enrollment Begins February 6 
 
  
What is Public School Open Enrollment? 
            Wisconsin’s inter-district public school open enrollment program allows students and families 
who don’t live in our district to open enroll into the Eau Claire Area School District.  
 
Who May Participate? 
            Wisconsin residents in grades K-12 may apply to participate in open enrollment. Students in 
pre-kindergarten may participate in limited circumstances; parents should call the Executive Director 
of Administration’s Office at 715-852-3003 to find out if their preschool-aged children qualify. 
  
How and When May Parents Apply? 
            The regular open enrollment application window will be February 6, 2023, through April 28, 
2023, for the 2023-2024 school year. Parents may submit online applications beginning February 6, 
2023, at the Wisconsin Department of Instruction website at https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment. 
Please call 715-852-3003 or email districtadministration@ecasd.us for more information. 
  
Have you moved out of the district during the 2022-2023 school year? 
            If so, you must apply for a Tuition Waiver to continue attending the Eau Claire Area School 
District for the remainder of the 2022-2023 school year. Contact the Executive Director of 
Administration’s Office at 715-852-3003 or email districtadministration@ecasd.us for an application. 
 
Students Currently Attending the ECASD Through a Tuition Waiver 
            Students who have moved outside of the district during the 2022-2023 school year and are 
currently attending school under a Tuition Waiver must apply for open enrollment during the regular 
application window, February 6, 2023, through April 28, 2023, to continue attending during the 2023-
2024 school year. 
  
Current Open Enrollment Students 
            Students currently attending the Eau Claire Area School District under the open enrollment 
law do not need to reapply.  
 
Other Information 
            Students that move into the district after January 2023 and anticipate moving out of the 
district before the 2023-2024 school year will not be eligible for a Tuition Waiver. Students must 
apply for open enrollment during either the regular open enrollment or alternative open enrollment 
period to be eligible to attend the Eau Claire Area School District during the 2023-2024 school year. 
  
School Placement 
            By completing an open enrollment application, you are applying to attend the Eau Claire Area 
School District. You can indicate which school your child would prefer to attend; however, the district 
will determine placement based on space availability. 
 
Questions? 
            If you have any questions about open enrollment or the application process, please contact 
the Executive Director of Administration’s Office at 715-852-3003 or email 
districtadministration@ecasd.us. 
 

https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment


 
 

  

In the Classroom 

Spanish 

Ms. Strayer’s 8th grade Spanish classes are learning about food. 

They had a fun week before break making guacamole, quesadillas, 

and elotes.  

Math 

 7th grade math students are working on 

measuring distance rate and time with wind-

up toys.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a great 3rd quarter celebration with a March Madness layup competition.  

 

March Madness 



 
 

Please remind your students of the importance of Power Words and how 

understanding the words will positively affect their test scores! 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

How to Help a Child with Test Anxiety  

  

What is Test Anxiety?  
Test anxiety is actually a type of performance anxiety. Performance anxiety is when a person feels worried 
about how they will do on something, especially when they feel it is important. For instance, a child might 
feel performance anxiety when trying out for the school band or for the basketball team.  

  
When taking a test, your child might feel "butterflies," a stomachache, or a headache. Some kids may feel 
shaky, sweaty, or feel their heart beating quickly as they wait for the test to start.  
Just about everyone — adults and kids — feel some anxiety before a test. In fact, a small dose of anxiety can 
be helpful, keeping people sharp and focused. But when symptoms take over so that your child can't function 
or is so anxious that they feel sick, they may not be able to do their best.  

  

Why Continue to Give Tests?  
If teachers know that students get stressed out about tests, why do they still give them? Believe it or not, 
both teachers and students benefit from tests. Tests measure how well students are learning the skills and 
information their teachers have been teaching them. And tests of all different sorts are a part of life — from 
the driving test your child will take one day to the test they will take if they decide to be a doctor.  

  

What Makes Anxiety Happen?  
Anxiety is a feeling a person gets when expecting something stressful to happen. When under stress, the 
body releases the hormone adrenaline, which prepares it for danger. Adrenaline causes the physical 
symptoms, such as sweating, a pounding heart, and rapid breathing. These symptoms can be mild or 
intense.  

  
Focusing on the bad things that could happen can make your child feel worried. Your child might think, "What 
if the test is too hard?" A thought like this does not leave much room in their mind to concentrate on 
remembering the answers to the test questions. A child with test anxiety can also stress out about the 

 

Counseling Corner 



 
 

physical reaction and think things like "What if I throw up?" This thought can cause your child to become 
even more upset, making their anxiety even stronger. Now, your child feels worse and is even more 
distracted and unable to concentrate.  

  

 

What Can You Do?  
• Talk to your Child. Just talking to someone about their anxiety can make them feel better. 
Ave them describe what happens to you when they are taking a test and try to help you figure out 
some solutions. For instance, learning study skills can boost your test-day confidence, or a positive 
attitude going in will change their perspective about the test and allow them to think clearer.  

  

• Help them to Prepare for the Test. Talk to them about paying attention in class, doing their 
homework, studying for the test. Using practice tests and sample test questions if available. On 
test day, they are more likely to feel calm if they feel like they know what to expect.  

  

• Train them to Expect the Best. Teach them to think positively. Have them say to 
themselves, "I studied and I'm ready to do my best."  

  

• Focus on Blocking Bad Thoughts. Teach them to watch out for any negative messages they 
might be sending themselves about the test ("I'm no good at taking tests" or "I'm going to freak 
out"). These thoughts can make anxiety worse and make it harder your child to do well on the 
test.  

  

• Help them Accept Mistakes. Assure them that everyone makes mistakes and that is alright.  
  

• Teach them to Breathe Better. Help your child learn breathing exercises that can help calm 
them down. Here's how to do it: inhale (breathe in) slowly and deeply through your nose, and 
then exhale (breathe out) slowly through your mouth. Have your child do this two to four times 
before a test or when they start to feel anxious and they may find they it calming.  

  

  

  
  

  
Tony Evers · State Superintendent  

Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction · PO Box 7841 · Madison, WI 53707-7841  
The Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, religion, creed, Age, 

national origin, ancestry, pregnancy, marital status or parental status, sexual orientation, or disability.  



 
 

 

 

News from our School Based Mental Health Coordinator 

April is National Stress Awareness Month to raise awareness of the negative impact of stress. Here are a few 

ideas on how to de-stress.  

Learn more about our School Based Mental Health program at https://go.ecasd.us/schoolmentalhealth or by 

contacting Sami Behnke at sbehnke@ecasd.us.  

 

  

 

 

https://go.ecasd.us/schoolmentalhealth
mailto:sbehnke@ecasd.us

